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Suid-Kaap Oumotorklub 
Southern Cape Old Car Club 

Website:  www.scocc.co.za 
P.O. Box 1749, George, 6530 

 

2016 COMMITTEE: 
 

Club Patron    Charles van Zyl     082 343-2260 
President    Kobus Harris      082 453-1497 
 
Chairman    Pierre Olivier  chairman@scocc.co.za 082 872-6456 
Vice Chairman   Danie Schmidt clubhouse@scocc.co.za 082 351 7039 
Secretary    Krige Bolton  info@scocc.co.za  082 475-7855 
Treasurer    Chris van Staden finance@scocc.co.za  082 491-5254 
Clubhouse     Danie Schmidt clubhouse@scocc.co.za 082 351 7039 
Events Co-ordinator   Gerhard Hoepfner events@scocc.co.za   082 566-2775 
Indemnities & Membership Mike Alexander members@scocc.co.za 082 495-4780 
George Old Car Show  Phillip Rosser  motorshow@scocc.co.za 082 410-5490 
Media / Spanner Magazine  Phillip Rosser  spanner@scocc.co.za 082 410-5490 
 
Young Enthusiasts   Rohann Steenekamp   youth@scocc.co.za  082 853-2625 
Dating Officer   Philip Kuschke dating@scocc.co.za  044 871 3373 
 
COUNTRY REPRESENTATIVES: 
Knysna    Manie Rademeyer  044 382-4538 
Oudtshoorn / Prince Albert  Jeremy Witts-Hewinson 082 488-8370 
Beaufort West   Brian Zechlin   023 414-3542 
Heidelberg / Riversdal  Gawie Breytenbach  082 661-6710 
Mossel Bay    Kobus Harris   082 453-1497 
Victoria West / Loxton  Danie Swart   082 857-4003 
 
Insurance ( SAVVA / FNB )  Glenn Broadhurst  087 736-2222 

 

SCOCC Banking Details: 
 

Subscriptions  :    R 180.00 per year, plus a once-off R200.00 joining fee.  
Account Name :    Southern Cape Old Car Club 
Bank   :    ABSA George 
Branch Code  :    630114 
Account Number :    890 167 551 - Cheque Account 

Regular gatherings are held at the clubhouse "Tipple & Torque" at Glenwood House School, as per the Upcoming 
Events listed in this magazine. All visitors are welcome. The opinions expressed in Spanner do not necessarily reflect 
the views of the club committee, the editor, club members and officers of SAVVA or advertisers in this magazine. 
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Uit die Voorsitter stoel  
 

 

Die SKOMK se Liefdadigheidskersfonds-projek groei mooi. ón Groot 
dankie aan al die lede wat al bydraes gemaak het.  Die fonds staan 
tans op ón bedrag van R2200.00.  Die uiteindelike bedrag sal teen die 
einde van die jaar aan ón organisasie vir behoeftige kinders geskenk 
word.  Die komitee doen ón beroep op al ons lede wat nog nie die 
projek ondersteun het nie, om asseblief ón bydrae tot die fonds te 
maak en so te verseker dat ons ón verskil kan maak in die lewens van 
minderbevoorregte kinders.  
Die hoof-byeenkomste tot dusver hierdie jaar, was die sop-en-brood 
aand;  die potjiekos en die casino-ete wat goed ondersteun is.  Baie 
dankie aan die kokkedore wat sop en brood voorberei het, en aan 
Kobus Harris, Jack Boshoff en Andrew Boshoff wat ón onoortreflike 
pot voorberei het. ón Groot dankie aan almal wat met die potte se 
voorbereiding gehelp het, asook aan die dames wat gesorg het vir die 
nagereg. Baie dankie aan Gerhard Hoepfner vir die reëlings met al 
die byeenkomste. 
Die aanloop tot die Liquorland Erfenistoer is goed op dreef.  Agt-en-
twintig motors het ingeskryf. Die toer se ondersteunersete wat op 31 
Julie 2016 by Kobus Halliday se museum gehou is, was ón groot 
sukses. Groot dank aan al die instansies se bydraes en 
ondersteuning wat die toer hierdie jaar weer moontlik maak. Vanjaar 
se toer sal ook gebruik word om die 2017 George Oumotorskou te 
bemark. 
Ons was weer in ón bevoorregte posisie om R3000.00 aan die Meals 
on Wheels organisasie te skenk, wat met groot dankbaarheid ontvang 
is.  
Baie dankie aan Johan en Elizabeth de Vos en Hannes Basson vir 
die reël van die blomme namens die SKOMK met Nita Zechlin se 
begrafnis. Brian Zechlin het ook namens hom en sy familie hul dank 
aan die klub en sy lede oorgedra vir die bystand en meelewing tydens 
sy vrou se afsterwe.   Ons glo dat God sy helende hand oor Brian en 
sy familie sal hou en die nodige vertroosting sal bied. Dieselfde bede 
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gaan aan die families van Graham Lippert van Vosburg en Max Huber 
van Oudtshoorn. 
 
Groetnis 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

A word from the Editor  

Phillip Rosser  
 
Die jaar snel alweer met ón spoed verby. As ons ons o± uitvee is dit 
weer Kersfees en dan wonder ons wat het ons gedurende die jaar 
aangevang. Een ding is seker, en dit is dat daar baie aktiwiteite deur 
die klub aangbied word wat ons kan geniet en ook vir jare daarna 
nog oor kan praat. 
 
There is already an feeling of excitement in the air for the upcoming 
Liquorland Heritage Tour starting on 24th September. The cars are 
departing from the Precap Centre in Courtenay Street (small Pick n 
Pay) from just after 07:00.  
 
Ons het ón groot problem om die klub se ledelys op datum te hou. 
Daar is 21 lede vir wie ons geen selfoonnommers het nie. Dieselfde 
geld vir e-posadresse. Daar is 69 lede vir wie ons geen e-posadres 
het nie. Die 16 klublede vir wie ons geen e-posadres of selnommer 
het nie, kry beslis nie veel inligting oor klubaangeleenthede nie. Ons 
probeer ons bes om lede op hoogte van klubaktiwiteite te hou, maar 
as ons julle nie kan kontak nie gaan julle nie weet wat in die klub 

Cover photo:   The 2012 
SCOCC Heritage Tour 
sported five Model T Fords, 
pictured at  the LôAgulhas  
lighthouse, the 

southernmost tip of Africa 
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aangaan nie. Elke keer as ons e-posse uitstuur, is daar heelwat wat 
onafgelewer terugkom omdat die adres verkeerd is. Therefore we 
are making an appeal to members to ensure that we have the 
correct contact details. If you are not receiving the SPANNER by e-
mail, it means that we do not have your e-mail address (even if you 
requested it by ordinary mail). If you do not receive any SMS to 
remind you of a club event, it means that we do not have your cell 
phone number. So please help us to get the register updated. 
 
Ons het ook nou vir die klub ón WhatsApp groep gestig sodat ons 
vining met mekaar kan kommunikeer. Dit is veral handig om lede te 
laat weet as iemand siek is of as daar sommer spontaan iewers met 
die oumotors gery gaan word. So please let me know if I need to 
add you to the WhatsApp group. For the other social media nerds 
out there, visit the Southern Cape Old Car Club website and 
Facebook page and interact. 
 
Keep the wheels turning 

Phillip Rosser 

Editor 
 

 
 

Forthcoming  Events  

 

Please ensure that you RSVP when requested to do so. This 
is required to ensure that catering is done effectively. 

4 September ï Annual Snoek Braai with the Mercedes Benz Club 
has moved back again to De Bakke in Mossel Bay. Cost 
is R85 per person. Please book with Kobus Harris 
0824531497 by 31st August. 

17 September 2016 ï SAVVA AGM in Johannesburg. 

18 September 2016 ï Modderfontein Swopmeet. Johannesburg 
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24 tot 28 September ï Liquorland Erfenistoer. Vertrek om 07:00 
vanaf die Precap Centrum in Courtenaystraat (langs 
KFC). Toer is volbespreek. 

2 Oktober ï Jeuguitstappie ï Besonderhede sal later per SMS 
uitgestuur word. 

9 October ï Lunch at Riverdeck in Buffelsbaai. Depart at 11:00 
form Third Generation in York Street. Wide range à la 
carte menu available. 

Oktober ï Garage-aand - Ons beplan ón uitstappie iewers in 
Oktober om te gaan kyk na ón distillasieproses waar 
brandstof uit afval vervaardig word. Ons is afhanklik van 
die eienaar se beskikbare tydsgleuf. Datum en tyd sal 
per SMS uitegestuur word. 

.If you need any further information regarding any event, please 
call Gerhard Hoepfner on 082 566 2775. 

 

 

Birthday s 

 

 
 

September   September   

Pieter Lourens 1st Pieter Lund 19th 

John Forman 2nd Hennie Rall 19th 

Wendy Rademeyer 2nd Brian Gordon-Hogg 20th 

Delahvonne Veldtman 4th Helgard Meyer 20th 

Len van der Walt 6th Marietta Lourens 21st 

Marina Boshoff 7th Mike Cheminais 21st 

Johan Claassen 7th Marie van der Merwe 21st 

Tom vd Vyver 8th Scholtz Muller 21st 

Tony Siemssen 8th Walter Fivaz 22nd 
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Alma van Tonder 9th Otto Reinecke 22nd 

Ockert van der Berg 10th Marianne Kritzinger 22nd 

Lisa-Mari van der 
Berg 

10th Simone' Kasselman 22nd 

Jan Barnard 12th Kobus Botha 23rd 

Rina Steenkamp 13th Graham Davies 23rd 

Wilna Lourens 14th Carel Smit  23rd 

George Marx 15th Frank Erskine 23rd 

Andre Fourie 16th Gerhard Hoepfner 26th 

Jan Wright 16th Elsie Jacobson 26th 

Jan Potgieter 16th Niel Moolman 27th 

Serita Swart 16th Rina Durandt 30th 

Robbie Hewetson 16th Reho Le Riche 30th 

Linda Kleinhans 16th Leni Bernado 30th 

Rudolph Greyvenstein 17th   

 

October   October   

Mary Forman 1st Gordon Meyer 18th 

Fanie Buys 2nd Francis Nieuwenhuis 21st 

Magda Stander 2nd Theresa Terblanche 21st 

Stewart Vallery 3rd Pieter Cronjé 22nd 

Pieter Oosthuizen 4th Wollie Wolmarans 22nd 

Isabel Keyter 4th Elsa Green 23rd 

Edward Oberholster 6th Axel Hirschberg 23rd 

Japie Beyers 7th Chris van Zyl 23rd 

Coleen Perhat 7th Pierre Fourie 24th 

Hendrik Kleinhans 7th Roelf Vermeulen Sr 24th 

Francois Oosthuizen 8th Robin Meeks 26th 

Johnny Marais 10th Bev Du Raan 26th 
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Jacques Pienaar 11th Ria Conradie 26th 

Alet Lingen Felder 11th Rosita Kuschke 27th 

Charlie Amm 12th Ansel Terblanche 27th 

Werner Smit 12th Tony Keyter 28th 

Werda Peach 13th Loda Bothma 29th 

Jan Ellis 15th Irene Vermeulen 29th 

Tian Geyer 15th Heidi Fourie 29th 

Cheryl van der Walt 15th Coert Smit 29th 

Alf Dolt 17th Rohann Steenekamp 31st 

Lucette Du Plessis 17th   

 

November   November   

Johan Rademan 1st Willy Wilson 13th 

Anene Geustyn 1st Louis Serfontein 14th 

Cobus Botha 2nd Aubrey Wesso 15th 

Phillip Rosser 2nd Akker van der Merwe 16th 

Clay Whittal 2nd Dirk Postma 16th 

Ann Boyce 3rd Gordon Fraser 17th 

Laura Le Riche 4th Wolsley Jacobson 17th 

Leon Becker 4th Chris Langeveld 17th 

Gordon Stewart 4th Phillip Du Toit 19th 

Gerhard Prinsloo 4th Renè Scribante 19th 

Patti Posniak 6th Catharin Du Plessis 22nd 

Bentjie Langeveld 6th Ewie Albertse 22nd 

Johann Lochner 7th Ferdi  van Niekerk 23rd 

Corrie Cronjé 8th Pierre Olivier 24th 

Ilze Sloet 8th Dottie Cox 24th 

Jacques Naude 9th Maurice Leonard 25th 

Tias Hanekom 10th Bev Du Raan 26th 
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Dienkie Van der Berg 10th Ria Conradie 26th 

Philip Mattheus 10th Ina Senekal 28th 

Paul Hoffman 12th Jan Senekal 28th 

Ilse Erskin 12th Stephen Trollip 30th 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Wel en Weë 

 
Fienie  Hoepfner herstel na ón operasie. 
 
George Peach herstel na ón operasie. 
Cronje Hanekom is ongesteld 
 
Our Club Patron, Oom Charles van Zyl has not yet fully recovered 
after breaking his leg. 
 
Kobus Harris is recovering at home after being discharged from 
hospital following an infection. 
 
It is with sadness that we have learnt of the passing of three of our 
club members recently. Please keep their families in your thoughts 
and prayers: 
Graham Lippert from Vosburg in June. 
Nita Zechlin from Beaufort West in July.  
Max Huber from Oudtshoorn in July. 

 
If you know of someone who is unwell or who is perhaps going through a rough patch, or if 
someone has happy news, please let me know so that I can announce it in the newsletters 

and members can then contact or visit them. ï spanner@scocc.co.za 

 

New members  

 

A warm welcome goes to the following new members that joined the club 
recently: 
Louis & Lucette du Plessis from Bonievale. 
Dirk & Sanita Postma from George. 
Johan & Ilze Sloet from George. 
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Potjiekos on 17 July 

¢ƘŜ tƻǘƧƛŜƪƻǎ ǘŜŀƳΣ ǘƘŜ ƭŀŘƛŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ 
ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǎǿŜŜǘǎΣ ǘƘŜ ǇƻǇǳƭŀǊ 
ōŀǊ ǘŜƴŘŜǊǎΧΦΦ 

ŀƴŘ ŀ ōǳƴŎƘ ƻŦ ǾŜǊȅ ƘǳƴƎǊȅ 
ŀƴŘ ǾŜǊȅ ƘŀǇǇȅ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ 
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Past events  

 
Potjiekos  

 

The annual ever -popular potjiekos  was held once again at 

Glenwood School on 17 th July. As usual the event was well 

supported and the clubhouse area was packed to the brim 

with members and guests.   

 

Once again the Potjie experts prepared two fine pots to satisfy 

the hungry crowd. The lengt h of the queue and number of 

second helpings again proved how good the food was.  

 

Na ôn baie versadigende maal was dit soos gewoonlik weer 

tyd vir die soetgoed. Die vrouens het ook gewys wat hulle op 

hierdie gebed kan doen. Daar was geen tekort aan nagereg  

nie en dit was moeilik om te kies waarvan om op te skep.  

 

Danie, Karin en Casper Schmidt het ook gesorg dat die kroeg 

heeltyd beman was en drank voorsien het teen baie billike 

pryse.  

 

Daar was lank en lekker gekuier tussen die e etery deur.  

Volgende jaar m aak ons weer so. Baie dankie aan almal wat 

gehelp het.  

 

 

GROOT BEDERF BY DIE GARDEN ROUTE CASINO 

 

Die dames word elke jaar bederf deur die komiteeVan die 

oumotorklub in Augustus maand (Vrouedag -viering) met 'n 

wonderlike uitstappie en ete by die Casino in  Mosselbaai.  
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Hierdie geleentheid beteken die dames geniet die 

wonderlikste ete, sit agteroor en skakel elke breinsel af wat te 

doen het met kosmaak!! Al waaraan ons uitsien isom te smul 

aan die groot verskeidenheid op die  spyskaart van 

besonderse kos.   

 

Hierdie geleentheid het op Sondag 7Augustus 2016 

plaasgevind. Die een en twintig statige ou motors in die 

parkeerterein het baie aandag getrek. Die motors is van alle 

kant bekyk en beloer deur die ander besoekers aan die 

Casino. Hierdie bewonderaars was gr oen van jaloesie maar 

het groot wardeering vir die manne se speelgoed.  

 

Die restaurant was vol vrolikheid en lekker kuier toe die vier en 

sewentig lede wat teenwoordig was begin gesels!!  

 

Ons dames wil net baie baie dankie sê vir die manne vir die 

voorreg om so lekker bederf te word!!   

 

Wilna Lourens  
 

 

Club Project  

Restoration of Lister stationary engine  

By Danie Schmidt  

 
Restoration of Lister nr 3856117 
 
Casper and I helped Phillip to move some of the Fire engines at the 
Transnet museum to create space to display the SCOCC owned 
Bedford fire truck. I noticed a few stationary engines on display 
there. Them being part of my passion for old iron I could not but ask 
Kobus, curator of the museum, the story behind them. He told us  
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Above, left and below: 
Some of the cars and 
people enjoying lunch on 
7 August to celebrate 
Womenôs Day 

Left: The Lister engine 
at the Transnet 
Heritage Museum that 
Danie Schmidt restored 
on behalf of the 
SCOCC 
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that they used to do various jobs in Transnet but since activities 
were scaled down they became redundant and eventually landed at 
the museum. I asked if we could bring them back to ñlifeò again and 
the process started soon after. With necessary permits in hand I 
removed the two Lister engines first and took them to my workshop 
in Sedgefield where they were stripped to determine what needed to 
be done to restore them to former glory. Sadly the newer engine had 
many parts missing and with very bad wear on critical components it 
was decided that it would not be feasible to attempt the restoration 
of this engine. The older Lister being the 385 engine of the CS (cold 
start) Diesel 6hp single cylinder type built at the Dursley plant in 
England in 1967 was in a better mechanical state and the 
restoration started. One flywheel was badly cracked and replaced 
with a pair from an old scrap engine I have. The barrel was also 
swapped out for one in good condition. With new bearings fitted and 
new rings the assembly soon looked like business. The injector and 
diesel pump were reconditioned and the valves re-seated. With 
some parts salvaged from the newer engine, a water tank for 
cooling added and oil pump rebuild it was soon time for the first 
start-up. Everything went smooth and she fired up straight away and 
settled to a nice idle. 
 
Next the painting process started. After sanding the entire engine 
down with coarse sandpaper a few coats of Mid Burnswick Green 
was applied with a spray gun. The areas that needed to be black 
were painted with a brush and the special water slide transfer Lister 
decals ordered from England was carefully applied. Then followed a 
one hour run in at a fast idle and a check over for any leaks.  
 
Only thing left is the information board to tell the ñstoryò of another 
old stationary engine saved and put into preservation. 
 
Most likely the next project will be the 1XHR Ruston. 

 

 
éééééééééééé 
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Important Notice  

 
 

Please note that the conditions of the liquor licence for the 
bar at the clubhouse prohibits anyone to bring any alcohol 
onto the premises. The bar is open during all events and 
the prices are very reasonable. Please support the bar as 
these funds go straight back into the club. 
We kindly request that all please comply with this request, 
as non-compliance may put the liquor licence in jeopardy . 
 
 

Dankie / Thank you  

 
 
 

I want to thank the team that assisted with the potjiekos on Sunday 
17 July. Preparation already starts several days before and then 
there was the team that were peeling vegetables and preparing the 
food from the early hours of Sunday morning. I also wish to thank 
the ladies that prepared all the puddings. I donôt want to mention 
names, in case I leave someone out, but a very big THANK YOU to 
all for helping to make this event another successful one. 
 
Jack Boshoff 
 
 
 

SAVVA Technical Tip 10 5 
Cleaning chrome  

 
 
This tip comes from Roberts cycle in Chicago and seems to have merit. 

Feedback on itõs success would be appreciated. 
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A simple solution 
A simple and inexpensive way to remove rust from and polish 
chrome surfaces by hand is to rub it with aluminium foil dipped in 
water. This process yields two advantages. First, since the 
aluminium foil is softer than steel, it will not scratch the surface. And 
second, a by-product of the process produces a fine metal 
polishing compound that smoothes the chrome surface to a bright 
shine. 
 
Geek Stuff- Oxides are the key 
Cleaning  Ru s t  is basically oxidized metal or in other words metal 
that has taken on extra oxygen atoms. As heat is generated by the 
friction of rubbing the aluminium foil on the chrome, a portion of the 
aluminum will oxidize to produce aluminum oxide. Aluminium has a 
higher reduction potential (i.e. a tendency take on electrons and in 
the process reduce or break itself down) than the chrome, and will 
therefore leech oxygen atoms away from any rust on the chrome 
surface which changes the chemical properties of the rust and 
breaks it down. 
 
Polishing Aluminum oxide is harder than steel, and the microscopic 
grains of aluminium oxide produced during the cleaning process 
creates a fine metal polishing compound which, mixed with the water 
you added, creates a paste that smoothes and polishes the 
chrome surface. 
 
In English - How it works 
A common way to clean a rusted chrome surface such as a fender 
is to use a fine steel wool. However, when you use this method you 
have to use a lot of elbow grease and you still end up with a slightly 
dull surface with some amount of scratching not to mention the 
messy 'dust' left over from the steel wool. That's because you are 
physically scraping off the rust. 
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When you use the aluminium foil method you are dissolving the rust 
chemically so you don't need to rub nearly as hard and since the 
aluminium foil is softer than the chrome, you are left with few if any 
scratches. This method also allows you to get the rust out of some 
minor pitting without having to dig into the surface. 
 
The aluminium oxide that is created by friction when you rub the 
surface of the chrome leeches the rust away and when combined 
with the water you added creates it's own polishing compound so 
you end up with a clean, smooth, shiny surface. 
 
Step by step - By the numbers people 
 
Step 1 Cut the aluminium foil into small squares. 3" by 3" should 
do. 
Step 2 Wipe down or wash the surface to remove any surface 
dirt. 
Step 3 Dip a square into some water or sprinkle some water on it 
and spread it around on the surface of the foil. 
Step 4 Cup the wet square over the surface you want to clean so 
you get a nice even coverage. 
Step 5 Start rubbing a 6 or 8 inch area and remember you don't 

have to rub very hard. As you rub, you'll feel the surface get 
smoother and smoother until the foil just glides over it. You 
will also notice a light brown paste building up. This is the 
polish that results from the chemical reaction. 

Step 6 When the surface is nice and smooth and you have 
polished it, take a clean cloth and wipe the polish off. 
Step 7 Once you finish cleaning and polishing the item you need to 

cover the surface to protect it from the elements. At a 
minimum you can wipe it down thoroughly with a clean cloth. 
Since cloth inherently contains some amount of oil, this will 
give you at least some protection. The best method would 
be to use a small amount of chrome polish or maybe 
something like turtle wax or an equivalent kind of wax or 
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polish. Make sure you wipe the surface down with a paper 
towel first instead of a cloth because paper doesn't contain 
any oil so you will have a clean and dry surface for the wax 
or polish to adhere to. 

 
Limitations - There's always a catch 
If the surface is severely pitted or some of the chrome plating has 
peeled off, there is a limit to how much you can do. Since this 
method removes the rust chemically, you should still be able to get 
rid of most if not all of the rust. And since it creates it's own polishing 
compound, you should be able to feather (taper) the peeled off 
edges to help prevent more peeling in the future. Again, once you 
have the surface as rust free and smoothed down as much as 
possible, don't forget to apply some form of wax or polish. 
 
Things we noticed along the way 
Use a little extra water if you want a super fine finish. 
 
Wad up a larger piece of foil when you work on pitted areas. The 
edges created will help smooth down the pits. 
 
Don't rub too long with the first 'paste' created. Once the surface 
feels nice and smooth and you've wiped the gunk off, you can use 
a new piece of foil with some more water to get as much shine as 
you like. 
 
Don't waste your time with a severely pitted surface since the rust 
has probably eaten down through the chrome to the bare metal. 
Smooth it down as much as you can with steel wool then use the 
aluminium foil method to remove as much rust as possible. 
 
The aluminium foil method also works pretty well on steel. It removes 
the rust well, but don't expect that super shiny finish like you get with 
the chrome because it never had that to begin with. 
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To get the best results, remove that fender or other part so you can 
work on it easily without having nooks and crannies to dig into. 
 
If you're working on severely rusted rims, you might want to use a 
steel brush to remove the worst rust spots first. This will also 
remove any caked on road gunk so you have a better surface to 
work with. 
 
A final Note ï Parting is such sweet sorrow... 
We hope you will be as amazed with this method as we are. It has 
saved us a lot of time and effort and has yielded much better results 
than we've gotten in the past. 

 
 
 
 

Wanted  / For Sale  
 
 

GESOEK 
Eden Bradfield of Port Alfred is looking for a donor car for his 
1958 Riley 1.5. Contact him on either 082 699 3480 or 046 
624 4610 
 
TE KOOP  
Porsche 928 s  V8  4.7 liter  1980 model  lhs handrat goeie 
toestand, nuwe bande -.semi-runner. Kry hom nie dat hy 
vryloop (idle) nie . prys om en by  R50.000.00 Kontak George 
Peach 082 800 4616 
 
Ford Escort 1.6L 1986. R15000-00. Kontak Joan op 044 878 
2730 
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2016 en 2017 Liqourland Erfenistoer  
 
Liquorland has agreed to be the main supporter for the Liqourland 
Heritage tours for 2016 and 2017. This support and branding 
awareness  is greatly appreaciated. Letôs all keep supporting them as 
well. 
 

Please take note of the vintage 
car insurance scheme organised 
by SAVVA with FNB. The rates 
are extremely competitive Please 
take note of the change in 
contact details:  
Yolandé Vermeulen 
087 736 2222 ï  
 
e-mail:  yvermeulen@fnb.co.za 
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2016 Liqourland Erfenistoer Ondersteuners  
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